
St Paul with St  Luke  C of E Primary School  
   School website: www.spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Email: admin@spsl.towerhamlets.sch.uk 
   Phone: 020 7987 4624 

   F r i d a y  8 t h  J a n u a r y  2 0 1 6  

Last week of term attendance: 

Nursery: 79.8% 

Reception: 87.9%  

Year 1: 94.3% 

Year 2: 90.7% 

Year 3: 94.7% 

Year 4: 92.0% 

Year 5: 97.1% 

Year 6: 94.7% 

Overall Attendance: 91.7% 

Number of Lates: 
 

Tuesday: 14 

Wednesday: 15 

Thursday: 14 

Friday: 9 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Welcome back to a new school term.  Our theme in assemblies this week has been all about making SPSL a welcoming school. In today’s   
assembly, some of our Year 6 pupils welcomed everyone in different languages.  You can read the words for ’hello’ in 9 different languages on 
this page.  There are now attractive reading areas in the public areas of the school, as well as in the classrooms, all of  which welcome children 
‘to dive into a book’.  The message is that as well as being a welcoming school, we are a reading school too.  Please ensure your child reads 
regularly at home.  Reading is the gateway to success. 

Welcome back to Ms Choudhury, who returns to school from maternity leave and is the Year 2 class teacher.  Welcome to Ms Corsinie, who 
takes on the acting SENCO role now that Ms Taiwo has left. 

I look forward to a successful term with the support of parents and carers. 

Best wishes   

Nicola Horton 

 

Nursery: Asenath Owusu-Achau  

Reception: Loretta Owusu-Anowi 

Year 1: Jonas Barbaravicius 

Year 2: Amy Shanewaz 

Year 3: Jake Hurt 

Year 4: Anesha Uddin 

Year 5: Zaima Rahman  

Year 6: Miracle Samual-Bello  

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Friday Friday Monday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

PE Kits and PE Dates 
 

PE is a national curriculum subject which has to 

be taught to all pupils.  

Your child must have their PE / swimming kit in 

school on the days when they have PE.  

If your child has a medical condition which       
prevents them from taking part in PE lessons you 

must write a letter explaining the reason.  
 

Please refer to the timetable below for the PE days. 

French Spanish Welsh Italian Somali 

Portuguese Turkish Arabic German 



Diary Dates: 
Wednesday 13th January - Induction meeting for all parent 
volunteers who signed up for the programme - 9am -    
Father Duncan Ross Room  

Monday 18th January - Parent Workshop - Made of Money - 
9am - Father Duncan Ross Room 

Friday 22nd January - Year 6 Class Assembly 

Friday 29th January - Year 1 Class Assembly 

Friday 5th February - Nursery Class Assembly 

Friday 12th February - Year 2 Class Assembly 

Monday 15th February – Friday 19th February - Half term 

holiday  - School Closed 

Friday 26th February - Year 3 Class Assembly 

Friday 4th March - Year 4 Class Assembly 

Friday 11th March - Year 5 Class Assembly 

Friday 18th March - Reception Class Assembly 

Wednesday 23rd March - Easter Service - St Paul’s Church, 

Bow Common - Parents/Carers welcome - 9:30am 

Friday 25th March - Friday 8th April - Easter Holidays - 

School Closed  

The correct school uniform is… 

 White shirt/polo shirt  

 Navy or grey trousers, skirts,     

leggings, dresses, tights  

 Plain black shoes  

 White socks  

 Plain black or grey 

headscarf (if worn) 

 No Jewellery (except 

small stud earrings) 

 No make up 

(including nail varnish) 

School  Uniform 

Available to purchase from the 

school office.          

 Mondays - 3:30pm - 4pm 

Reporting Pupil Absences 

Please inform the school office before 9am 

each day your child is absent from school. 

If leaving a voicemail, clearly state your 

child’s full name, class and the reason.  

Morning Registration 

The registers close at 9am.  

Please remember to sign your 
child in at the office if you arrive 

in school after 9am.  

Nursery School Dinners 

We would like to remind nursery parents that 

school meals cost £1.90 per day (£9.50 per week). 

Dinner money must be paid in advance weekly, 

monthly or termly. 

If paying weekly, please pay by 9am on a 

Wednesday (the latest). 

A f t e r  S c h o o l  C l u b s   

S p r i n g  T e r m  2 0 1 6  

After School Clubs will begin on Monday 11 th January.   

Confirmation slips have been sent out today. 

Club Name 
Years 

(offered to) 

Day  

(3:30pm - 4:30pm) 

Creative Club Reception, Year 1 & 2 Monday 

Just Dance  Year 1 & 2 Tuesday 

Theatre Club Year 4 & 5 Tuesday 

Just Dance Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 Wednesday 

Library Club Year 1 & 2 Wednesday 

Homework Club KS1 Year 1 & 2 Friday 

Homework Club KS2 Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 Friday 

Football Club SPSL selected pupils Friday 

P l e a s e  r e m e m b er  t o  m a k e y ou r  A f t e r  S c h ool  C l u b s  p a y m e n t s  
a t  t h e  S c h o ol  O f f i c e  b e f or e  1 0 : 3 0 a m  a n d  e n s u r e  y ou  c o l l e c t  
y ou r  c h i l d  on  t i m e  a t  4 : 3 0 p m .  

Parent workshop. Please sign up with 
Khalidah Khanom. Sessions are starting 

from Monday 18th January 2016. 

Parent Coffee Mornings  

Every Friday  

9am - 10:30am 

Father Duncan Ross Room 

Please join us for 
tea/coffee and 

We would like to  remind  parents 
not to use mobiles phones on the 
school premises. This is a           
safeguarding requirement and will 

help us to ensure the protection of all our pupils.   


